MINUTES

LAC Oversight Body Meeting

Thursday, February 11, 2010

BA 524 8:00-9:45 am

Present: Baker, Lori; Brandt, Maria; Butler, Corey; Gehle, Vaughn; Nelson, Linda; Thomas, Will; Williford, Tom 

1.
First-Year Seminar
· The Committee discussed a number of the questions raised at the meetings held Tuesday for interested FYS instructors and reached a number of conclusions:
· Tom Williford moved that the following position be adopted by the LACOB: “Proposals will be accepted from qualified members of the university community and reviewed by the LAC Oversight Body on an individual basis.”  Vaughn Gehle seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
· Corey Butler moved that instructors teaching FYS have the option to advise or co-advise students in their section.  Maria Brandt seconded.  Motion carried.  When instructors submit syllabi (the second part of the application process), they will be asked to indicate whether or not they wish to participate in advising. 
· The deadline for accepting FYS proposals (the first form) will be Tuesday, February 23rd at 4:30pm in the Deans’ Office.  Corey will announce this to SmSUFA. 

· Maria Brandt moved that the LACOB approve the latest draft of the FYS forms distributed by Corey Butler with the addition of the 10 approved Outcomes.  Lori Baker seconded.  Motion carried.  Corey will append these outcomes and send to Maria, who will then post the forms to the LACOB website.  
· Brief discussion was held about how to handle the “Mind, Body, Spirit” outcome.  At the AAC&U Conference next week, Maria and Lori will try to discover how other general education curriculum handle similar outcomes.  

2.
2008 Memo from Linda Baer re: First-year language courses
· Corey Butler will alert Foreign Languages faculty that first-year courses are eligible for LAC consideration. 

3.
Should LAC courses “count” in more than one designation? 

· Students cannot count an LAC course in more than one area, but we can approve one course for more than one area. 

4.
Other—
· A brief discussion was held on the how Honors Program students are to respond to the LAC.  Perhaps soon would be a good time to revisit the issue. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:38am. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Maria Brandt.

